
 

FALL 2023 

The College e-newsletter has information on governance topics which affect Registered Nurses and Nurse Practitioners. 

 

The Council of the College of Registered Nurses of Newfoundland and Labrador 

Front row (L-R):  Lynn Power - Executive Director, Seretha Wheaton – Practice Councilor, Patricia 
Rodgers – Councilor–at–Large, Megan Hudson, College Chair/Labrador-Grenfell Councilor, 
Melissa Colbourne – Education & Research Councilor, Donna Luther – Western Councilor, Mike 
Morris – Councilor-at-Large. Back row (L-R):  Tonya Ryan – Central Councilor, Aubrey Dawe – 
Public Councilor, Neil Colbourne – Administration Councilor, Denise Chant – Eastern Councilor, 
Dr. Glyn George – Vice-Chair/Public Councilor, Louise Pinsent Parsons, Public Councilor, Rodney 
Pike – Advanced Practice Councilor Missing from Photo:  Stephen Clark – Public Councilor 
 

 

CANDIDATES FOR COLLEGE COUNCIL 
The Council of the College of Registered Nurses strengthens regulation, sets standards of 
excellence for RNs (Registered Nurses) and NPs (Nurse Practitioners), and ensures the people of 
our province receive care that is ethical, safe, and competent. The following individuals have put 
themselves forward to be candidates in this upcoming election.  
 



VOTING WILL OPEN IN JANUARY 
 

All RNs/NPs will be able to vote for 1 candidate in each of the 4 categories below. 
 
 

Candidates for Central Region Councilor 

• Tonya Ryan 
• Stephanie Winsor 

 

Candidates for Labrador-Grenfell Councilor 

• Vanessa Fewer 
• Alicia White 

 

Candidates for Administration Councilor 

• Melissa Colbourne 
• Leah Forsey 
• Megan Hudson 
• Kimberley Legge 
• June Tavenor 

 

Candidates for Education & Research Councilor 

• Tina Cadigan 
• Peggy Rauman 
• Vanessa Sceviour 

 

 

 
MEETING OF COLLEGE COUNCIL 

The Council of the College of Registered Nurses held a meeting on November 23rd, 2023. 
The following are some of the highlights of this meeting: 

 
• Executive Director Lynn Power provided the Council with an overview of operations 

during the past quarter. 
• Progress made and status of the move from the 55 Military Road to 1033 Topsail 

Road made in the fall of 2023.   
• The Registration and Licensing Division updated the Council on the regulatory 

reforms introduced in June 2023 and supplied the number of applications from 
Internationally Educated Nurses and Canadian nurses during this period. 

• Council approved the College to move forward with a self-reporting practice hours 
model. When renewing, an RN/NP will identify each employer and subsequent 
practice hours for that employer which occurred during the previous year. Further 
details will be made available on the website in the coming weeks. 

• Council approved the proposed use of Nursing Community Assessment Service for 
Internationally Educated Nurses and RNs re-entering practice via the Supervised 
Practice Experience Partnership Program (SPEPP). 



• Council discussed Government relations and the status of collaborative efforts on 
the part of the College of Registered Nurses and the College of Licensed Practical 
Nurses to establish one nursing regulator in the province.  

• Council reaffirmed its support for the College's participation in discussions to 
establish initial and long term RPN (Registered Psychiatric Nurse) Practice in 
Newfoundland and Labrador. 

 
 

 
Lynn Power and Megan Hudson cut the ribbon at the new office at 1033 Topsail Road 

 

Like & Follow the College of Registered Nurses of NL on Facebook 
Our social media channels: Twitter, YouTube, Facebook and Instagram make it easier to be kept up 
to date on education sessions, regulatory news and all regulatory related initiatives that impact RNs 
and NPs. Follow us on social media and encourage other RNs and NPs to do the same! 

THE COLLEGE CONNECTION PODCAST 

In addition to our social media channels, the College is proud to offer registrants educational 
events via our newest initiative, The College Connection Podcast. All our episodes are eligible for 
CCP and can be listened to 24/7 on Spotify, Acast, Apple, or wherever you get your podcasts and 
episodes can be viewed 24/7 by visiting our YouTube channel. 

 

Please note, College members cannot unsubscribe to this e-newsletter. It contains important regulatory information relevant to 
your practice, membership, and registration/licensure. 

1033 Topsail Road | Mount Pearl | NL | Canada | A1N 5E9 | Tel: (709) 753-6040 
 

https://twitter.com/CRNNLca
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCcPB5gC5vONf6LTRV3PEa0g
https://www.facebook.com/CollegeofRegisteredNursesofNL/
https://www.instagram.com/crnnl.ca
https://open.spotify.com/show/0xM3QoKCvbJqO08D5MOTb7?si=93994c94596d4cc9
https://shows.acast.com/the-college-connection-podcast
https://podcasts.apple.com/ca/podcast/the-college-connection-podcast/id1687312751
https://www.youtube.com/@ARNNL

